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Crime reports and anti-social behaviour
The Police run regular articles in the Pocklington Post entitled “On the Beat” to summarise local criminal activity and the initiatives they are taking to counteract it. The latest themes are protecting cycles from theft and advice on safe use. Also, high visibility patrols in Pocklington/Market Weighton to deter potential anti-social behaviour. Criminality includes thefts from vans in Pocklington/Market Weighton, break-ins at a Pocklington building site and damage to a landing window, likely by a rifle pellet. The next ‘Drop-In Surgery’ is at Pocklington Library on 14 June with PCSO Mike Simpson.
Intruder at Burnby
I emailed a Newsflash recently regarding a possible intruder in the Londesborough Road area of Burnby. One of our Hayton neighbours solved it I think. He had seen an apparent rough sleeper at various locations at that time and suggested he was looking for shelter for the night. We advised the complainant, no other instances have been reported and it seems the gentleman has moved on. 
Unauthorised metal detecting
One of our farming neighbours has suffered for some time with persistent trespass on his land from metal detectorists. They sneak in around 3am to 4am after ploughing. According to Police, they move around the area and are very difficult to catch. A hot spot is the Stamford Bridge locality but the main site for us seems to be opposite the sub-station near Hayton on the A1079. Any information you may have would be appreciated. You can feed it via me or the usual 999/101/Crimestoppers 0800 555 111.
Potholes
Our local roads are getting no better but the recent Parish Council meeting brought a little good news. It seems Town Street in Hayton is scheduled for surface dressing very soon. Also, there is a commitment to install passing places on the road between Hayton and Burnby – no date known as yet. 
East Riding Neighbourhood Watch (NHW) Event
Carol and I attended an East Riding event recently which highlighted (a) Child Safeguarding and (b) Adult Safeguarding and how we can identify and report concerns. They offer training either face-to-face or on-line. Please let me know if you need more information.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Another part of the event focussed on the future of NHW and how it is intended to move away from funding by local authorities and come under the National Neighbourhood and Home Watch Network (NNHWN) umbrella. This is a national charity covering England and Wales, developed by volunteers and supported by the National Police Chiefs Council (NPCC), the Association of Police and Crime Commissioners, the College of Policing and by the Home Office. Hayton and Burnby NHW Group is registered with NNHWN and you can see us on www.ourwatch.org.uk. Our intention is that this provides yet another stream of information and a bit more muscle in our fight to protect ourselves. More locally, we currently are considering how best to link in with other NHW groups in the area, whether by being part of a Pocklington and District group or by joining the existing Crime Prevention Panel.
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